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Buckhall Fire House, Training Room







January 3rd, 2007
Attendees:  Melissa Hawkes, Lonny Moyer, Debbie Kendall, Mike Kendall, Timothy O’Brien, Steve Nelson, Kathy Hellin, John Brugioni, Krista Miller, Dennis Blasdell, Karen Moyer, Kate James, Beth Starrs, Brenda VanPelt, Byron Lewis

Meeting opened @ 7:35 p.m.

All in agreement of December meeting minutes w/amendments.
Brenda made motion to put letter (attached) from attorney regarding leasing of homes in the Arrowood Subdivision.  Also, to add letter to the website, next newsletter, and all newsletters going forward, and disclosure packages.  All approved.

Brenda stated she would ask Clayton to be the webmaster until anyone else volunteers.  Beth asked if she would call him, and Brenda said she would contact Clayton to confirm he would take over the website.

Newsletter – Brenda made a motion for the newsletter schedule because of the agreement to the 2007 budget, the newsletters will be sent to the community March and October.

Signs – started with 4 frames and 4 inserts, we now have 2 frames and 3 inserts.  Beth will research new signs.

Beth called Arrowood Watershed Management, regarding Arrowood floodplain to report the fence, and the county will cover the cost of the fence repair, no ETA.

Brenda made motion to move July 4th meeting to July 11th.  All agreed.

Annual meeting tentatively scheduled for Thursday, April 19th or 26th.  The room has been booked for both nights, until the scheduling is confirmed.

Brenda signed the check and agreement for the CPA to audit books and file taxes.

Brenda reserved the training room for the 1st Wednesday of every month for 2007.

Treasury –

Kate gave Krista 45 checks for deposit

Byron noted the light at the entrance is out; Brenda will call JD Lawn for repair.

Kate will present the finalized 2007 budget.  Kate will contact the bank about CD’s voted at December meeting.

Board agreed to halt additional copies due to budget constraints, budget information from the meeting will be posted on the web site.

ARC –

Lot #95 Byron made copies for board to be filed and homeowner.

Lot # 66 – Byron met w/homeowner regarding car tent in back yard.  The homeowner spoke very little English and needs his daughter to translate.

Lot #188 – POD in driveway being used for storage of construction equipment and on is parked in driveway on a temporary basis.  ARC gave recommendation to hold off giving homeowner time to complete construction.  All agreed to wait until June before revisiting the issue with the homeowner.
Lot # 167 – No status from attorney.

Community Time -
Trash @ playground not being addressed by contractor.

Question regarding homeowners process for lease holder of home.

E-mails outside of ARC complaints should be sent to Brenda.

Comment about 2nd entrance – Kate is investigating.  County recommended the community hire a contractor within PWC.  Kate will continue to lead this project.  Also, the community is required by the county to build a sign @ the 2nd entrance.  Kate will submit for bids.

Byron will invite builders surrounding our community to discuss future development.

Brenda will call Steve Stevens about the sidewalks.

Community member complained about:

Linden wood Rd – shutter missing on house on left side of street.
Krista will bring catalog regarding a net for the tennis court.

Beth/Brenda will contact Joe Shisel(Evergreen Terrace)  sharing newsletters.

Meeting adjourned @ 8:40 p.m.

